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Armistice Day
There will be an Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial
in Hackthorn on Friday 11th November at 11.00 am.
Please be there for 10.50 am ready  for 11.00.

Normanby by Spital annual Remembrance Service will take
place on Friday the 11th November by the Normanby and
Owmby War Memorial, by the church in Normanby, starting
about 10.50 am so we can have the 2 minutes silence at 11. Do
please join the school children and Councillors at this event.

Owmby Group and Springline Parishes
Annual Memorial Service

This year the annual All Soul’s Service at which we remember and pray for
all those we love and miss will be held at Ss Peter & Paul Church Owmby
by Spital at 6.00pm on Sunday 7th November. All are welcome and we
also extend a warm welcome to Bishop David who is joining us for this
special service.

I would like to say a huge 'Thank You' to everyone
who supported the MacMillan Biggest Coffee
Morning at Ss Peter & Paul Parish Church,
Owmby.  A  special thanks must go the those that
helped during the day fetching and carrying, cutting
cakes and boiling water and all those hundreds of
little jobs that needed to be done by someone - a
huge thank you.

Also thank you to all the wonderful people that took time out of your day and came
along to make this both a memorable and successful day for the MacMillan Charity.
Together we managed to raise £279.25.
Thank you once again for your generosity and commitment.

Michele Waite
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FROM THE MINISTRY TEAM
This month our thoughts are drawn inevitably to all that is recalled and symbolized by the
Cenotaph in Whitehall and at Remembrance Day services in towns and villages throughout the
land.
During this past year many of us visited Lincoln Castle to view the beautiful display of poppies
which, as always, serve to remind us of the dreadful loss of life and the suffering that war brings
with it.
Then, again at the Castle, hundreds of us gathered one evening in July to see a re-enactment in
drama form of things that were happening in Lincoln in 1916. I refer of course to the Lincoln men
and women who, under the direction of Sir William Tritton, created the world's first battle tank.
Next time you ride or walk down Tritton Road, spare a thought for all those men and women who
worked so hard and put in untold long hours at the Wellington Works of William Foster and Co.
in Firth Road, to ensure that the brilliant idea of Tritton and his colleagues could see the light of
day and make such a great contribution to the British war effort.
We shall also be remembering in our thoughts and prayers the colossal number of men and
women who have died or suffered in the two terrible wars of the last century and in many other
conflicts since. I shall myself be thinking of my father who served with the Royal Artillery in
France during the first World War (he died when I was ten), and of my dear stepfather who was
with the Norfolk Regiment during the second World War and spent four terrible years as a POW
in the Far East.
I feel sure that many of you who may read this letter will be remembering with affection their
own relatives and friends who have suffered so much because of of the terrible consequences of
war.
May the God of peace lead the nations away from war and draw us along the paths of love and
peace.
May God bless you and all whom you love.

Revd. Dr David Young

Knowledge is like underwear.
It is useful to have it, but not necessary to show it off.
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OWMBY GROUP CHURCH SERVICES
Sunday 6th 9.30 am Holy Communion Glentham ST
3rd before Advent  11.00 am Holy Communion Spridlington JD
 6.30 pm Memorial Service for All Souls Owmby  Bishop David/ST
Sunday 13th 8.30 am Holy Communion Spridlington ST
2nd before Advent  10.50 am RBL Service of Remembrance  Hackthorn
Remembrance Sunday 6.00 pm Remembrance service Glentham (in church) ST
Sunday 20th 9.30 am Holy Communion Owmby JD
Next before Advent 11.00 am Morning Prayer Hackthorn AH
  6.00 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington AH
Sunday 27th 9.30 am Harvest: Holy Communion Saxby Archdeacon Mark/ST
Advent Sunday  11.00 am Family Service Owmby LH
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Glentham LH

Wednesday 2nd 2.30 pm Holy Communion Tennyson Wharf Care Home CH
Sunday 6th 9.00 am Holy Communion Ingham PG
3rd before Advent 9.30 am Morning Prayer Burton JB
 10.15 am Family Service Scampton TEAM
 10.30 am Holy Communion North Carlton DY
Sunday 13th 9.00 am Holy Communion Cammeringham DY
2nd before Advent  9.30 am Holy Communion Burton JH
Remembrance Sunday 10.15 am Remembrance Service Scampton JB
  10.55 am Act of Remembrance Burton War Memorial IH
  12.30 pm Remembrance Service Ingham BW
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Scampton AH
Sunday 20th 8.30 am Holy Communion Ingham BW
Next before Advent   9.30 am Holy Communion Scampton DY
 9.30 am Morning Prayer Burton NH
 10.30 am Morning Prayer North Carlton JB
 11.00 am Holy Communion Fillingham JD
Sunday 27th 9.30 am Morning Prayer Burton PG
Advent Sunday  10.30 am Morning Prayer South Carlton NH
 10.30 am Cafe Church         Ingham Village Hall  JB
 11.00 am Holy Communion Brattleby DY

SPRINGLINE CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 6th 10.45 am Family Church  Sue Brown
Sunday 13th 6.00 pm United Remembrance at Parish Church
Sunday 20th 10.45 am Messy Church
Sunday 27th 8.45 am Breakfast - 9.30 am Service  Malcolm Boot

GLENTHAM METHODIST CHAPEL

Monday 11.00 am Holy Communion Scampton
Tuesday 8.30 am Morning Prayer Spridlington
Friday 4.00 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington

DAILY CHURCH SERVICES

The latest time for entries to the Dec 16 / Jan 17 Signpost
is Tuesday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.
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BISHOP OF GRANTHAM’S LETTER
Dear Friends
On the 8th of this month, the people of the United States of America will go to the polls to elect
their President. The campaign thus far seems to have been hard fought. The commentary that I
have read suggests that both main party candidates stir strong emotions and opinions. I am not
going to venture to predict the outcome, nor to share my own thoughts about which candidate I
would be more likely to back, were I eligible to vote.
I am, however, going to invite the people of greater Lincolnshire to pray for the people of the
United States: for the guidance of the Holy Spirit in the decisions that they have to take and for
the wisdom of the Holy Spirit for whoever may be elected at the end of the campaign.
As I am growing to know and to love the communities of the Diocese of Lincoln through my
privileged role as Bishop of Grantham, I think I am recognizing a pretty widespread pride in local
identity. I have talked to many people who have lived all their lives on one street in one village,
and who are delighted to have done so. Local matters in Lincolnshire.
But local doesn't mean 'parochial', I don't think, and I have had many conversations with people
who balance being fiercely proud of their own community with a genuine interest in the affairs
of the wider world: compassion for the Syrian people, for instance, or clear views about the
international economics of farming, fishing or manufacturing.
It is quite possible to learn from each other, to grow to value each other more deeply, and to be
concerned for each other, without necessarily ever wishing to travel too far from one's home or
place of birth.
There are many examples in Jesus' teaching and ministry of the ways in which he sought to help
people to grow in love and to recognize the things that they share with each other. Many of the
challenges that he issues invite self-reflection and repentance - key stepping stones on the road
of love. And in St John's Gospel, Jesus describes himself as a vine with many branches, with the
Father as the gardener.
The vine of God extends across time and across place, drawing us into relationship with our
Creator and our Saviour, and with each other. As members of the vine we can be pruned and we
have the capacity to bear fruit.
This month, whatever our personal circumstances, whether we have always lived in one place or
have travelled widely, may we try to find time to reflect on the fact that through faith all can be
members of the vine of God, and can be both sustained by our membership, and changed by it.
Moreover, may we be generous in our praying, for surely someone will be generous in their
praying for us, someone whom they have never knowingly met, but whom they know to be part
of the Lord's vine.
May God bless you,

+ Bishop Nicholas

PRAYER FOCUS FOR NOVEMBER
Our prayer focus for November is Remembrance. This month we pray for those who are sad:
for those who have lost partners, family and friends this year. We remember with gratitude the
millions who gave their lives for our country in two World Wars.

The reason why people give up so fast is because they tend to look at
how far they still have to go, instead of how far they have come.
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This year's Armistice Service will be at Welton Village Memorial at 10.50 a.m. on Friday
11th November and the Branch Remembrance Service will be on Sunday 13th November
at St Michael and All Angels Church, Hackthorn at 10.50 a.m.
Everyone is welcome at these services and Branch members will be delighted to see you.
The next meeting of the Branch will be the Annual General Meeting on Monday 14th
November 2016 at the Welton Sports & Social Club at 7.45 p.m. when we hope to welcome
as many Branch members as possible for this important meeting.

Contact Details:
Tel: 01673 860732 - E-mail: rosedonlea@btinternet.com

Welton & District Royal British Legion

WORDS-WORK
Reading, writing and speaking skills

All ages and abilities

Basic literacy to A level in English,
Drama and Theatre Studies

Coaching in audition, interview and
presentation techniques

Contact Jude
 Tel: 01673 876 177

Fully qualified and CRB checked English and Drama Teacher
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
It is one of our proud boasts that anyone who attends the whole of Key Stage 2 at Hackthorn will,
in the course of their education, have witnessed at least 4 different Shakespeare plays thanks, in
no small measure to the Young Shakespeare company who, this year, introduced the children to
'Twelfth Night'. These performances, in which the children get to take part as well as watch, are
an eagerly anticipated milestone in our school calendar.
Another event which everyone hopes will become part of the school's tradition, was the
wonderful day we spent at Hackthorn Hall picking apples from their orchard. It is events like
these that open the children's eyes to the huge variety there is available in all our produce if you
look beyond the supermarket shelves. And yes, they all agree, fresh is best!
Congratulations go out to our football team which narrowly missed topping their group due to
late equalisers from the opposing teams in the annual Centurion Partnership competition. Our
squad was taken from the whole of Key Stage 2 , so particular respect to our Year 3 & 4 pupils
for taking on much larger opposition! Great enjoyment was had by all who took part.
A big thank you to the Friends, whose cake stall (and what a fantastic looking stall it was) did a
roaring trade at the Hackthorn Dog Show raising a tidy sum to support our school.
Contact the school on 01673 860295 to arrange a visit or to request a School Brochure, or have
a look around our website at www.hackthorn.lincs.sch.uk

HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

Italian Evening
Summer has ended, but we have not lost the passion!

Come along to a great evening of Italian Food.
Saturday 19 November 2016

7.00pm for 7.30pm
In the Village Hall at Hackthorn

3 courses for £8.00 (adult), or £5.00 (child under 12 years)
(vegetarian option available - please advise when booking)

Bar available
For catering purposes please reserve your tickets before 14 November

Tickets and further details available from
Sue on 01673 860261

Hackthorn Village Hall
Saturday 3rd December
10.00 a.m. - 12.00 noon

Come and join us for some hot coffee or tea, bacon rolls, and
cakes. Includes craft stalls in time for Christmas bargains.

Enter the raffle for a chance of a prize.

HACKTHORN COFFEE MORNING
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LOGS

SEASONED HARDWOOD LOGS
SPLIT 9” MIXED VARIETY LOGS

DELIVERED IN CUBIC METRE BREATHABLE BAGS
(RETURNABLE)

£75 (INC VAT) PER BAG
PLUS £5 DEPOSIT ON BAG

(REFUNDED ON UNDAMAGED BAGS)

CASH ON DELIVERY

FREE DELIVERY WITHIN 10 MILE RADIUS

Contact: Robin Hall 01673 860409
J & JH HALL (WELTON) LTD

HACKTHORN GRANGE
HACKTHORN, LN2 3PE

Art Classes
Hackthorn Village Hall

For class info & bookings call
01673 878725 / 07504 808751

or email
andrew.craig67@btinternet.com

Chimney
Sweep

From

£30
Phone David

01673 878450
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REBECCA ANDREWS MSc

MCTIMONEY ANIMAL PRACTITIONER

CHIROPRACTIC CARE
FOR HORSES AND DOGS

07866 621680

REBECCAANDREWSMCTIMONEY@GMAIL.COM
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IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614

Kev Gray
Painter & Decorator

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593

PEPPERPOTS
DOMESTIC SERVICES

One-off and Regular Cleans
Laundry and Ironing Service
Spring and Builder Cleans

House Moves
Windows and Carpets Cleaned

Call Liz on
01673 857691
07947 322023

liz@pepperpotsdomesticservices.com
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SPRIDLINGTON

This month's most glamorous event:

Spridlington Village Hall’s
FABULOUS CASINO NIGHT
on Friday 18th November at 7.30pm

We are looking forward to an evening of thrills and entertainment:
All the excitement of Las Vegas without the travel.

Numbers are chosen, fingers crossed;
Will more chips be won - or lost?

Place your bets, watch the wheel spin:
How exciting if you win.

Black or red? Did you choose right?
Is Lady Luck with you tonight?

Tickets: £8.00 pp. A light supper will be provided.
Please bring your own alcohol.

For additional details or booking ring:
Susan on 01673 863013, Joey on 01673 862015 or Deb on 01673 860283

Please book by Friday 11th November to facilitate catering

COFFEE MORNING
Wednesday 16th November at 10:30 a.m.

Old Rectory Cottage, Owmby Road
Hosted by Rachel Carter

Proceeds for St Hilary’s Church Funds
Bring and Buy stall. Raffle. All Welcome

The latest time for entries to the Dec 16 / Jan 17 Signpost
is Tuesday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.

If you have news, event, an article or a story you feel would be of interest to other
readers, please contact Steve, the editor. His telephone number is on the contacts page
towards the back of this month’s edition. Full details are on the Owmby Group web site.
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St. Hilary's Church

CHURCHYARD LEAF CLEARANCE
Come rain or come shine our annual leaf clearance is scheduled for:-

SATURDAY 26TH NOVEMBER
between 10 - 12 noon approx.

If you can spare time to help - even if it's only for 30 mins - please come along.
As a reward for your efforts a hot dog & hot coffee will be served around 12 noon !!!

DON'T FORGET TO BRING YOUR OWN RAKE !!!

M.R.Parker Builders
v Bricklaying
v Plastering
v Tiling
v Landscaping
v Groundwork

www.mrparkerbuilders.co.uk
01673 842039 / 07777 648414

NO JOB TOO SMALL

For all your roofing and handy man services
� Flat roofs (20 year guarantee)
� Broken tiles and ridges
� Under tile felt replaced
� Gutters repaired and cleaned
� Regular window cleaning
� Painting and decorating
� Fences and sheds repaired
� House and shed clearance etc

Call Shaun
01673 818083 or 0751 9387177

The Olde Butchers Shop, High Street, Waddingham

PBFS PEST CONTROL
ALL PESTS

Rats, mice, moles, wasps etc

Domestic - Commercial - Agricultural

Paul Brand
01673 849925
07867 558318

People with good intentions make promises, but it’s people with good
character that keep them.
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NORMANBY EDUCATIONAL CHARITY
If you are resident in Normanby and have children up to the age of 25 in full time
education please read on:
Normanby Educational Charity is a fund which is paid out annually and available to all
students, up to the age of 25 years old, resident in Normanby by Spital.*  The fund is not means
tested but students must be in full time education and resident in Normanby by Spital,
irrespective of where they are educated.
Please send your application to me, at the address below, and include the following: names and
addresses of the applicants, their ages and which year they are in at school. Also please state
the date they started school if it was after October 2015.
Please note that all students over the age of 16 must make the written application
themselves giving their date of birth and brief details of where they are studying, the year they
are in and the subjects being taken.
All applications must be received by Monday 5th December 2016.  Unfortunately, applications
received after this date will not be accepted as the allocations have to be prepared in time for
the Meeting of the Trustees.
Please may I remind you that all students even those who have received a payment in previous
years must re-apply. Please send your applications to: Mrs Gariff, 1 Chapel Lodge Drive,
Normanby by Spital, LN8 2HR.
*Please note due to the terms of the Trust only students resident in Normanby by Spital are
eligible to apply. If you are interested in finding out more about the bequest that was made
in 1777, for the education of the children of Normanby by Spital, there is a plaque in
Normanby by Spital Church. The plaque can be found above the arch on the bell tower wall,
commemorating the benefactor and the original terms of her bequest.

CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.
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MOBILE LIBRARY
Normanby by Spital Council Houses 12:30 - 13:00 Wednesdays

23 Nov
21 Dec

Hackthorn School 14:00 - 14:30
Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010
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NORMANBY & OWMBY
Thank you so much to all of the members of the community who helped us celebrate our rebrand
at the beginning of the month! The balloon launch was a real success, the colours of the school
launched into the air for everyone to see from far and wide! It was great to see all of the children's
faces light up when they did it! We have such a fantastic school and now everyone knows who
we are with our clearly identifiable and easily recognisable logo. I am so proud to be the
Headteacher here. It is my mission to make sure that the world knows all about us and the
amazing success and achievements that happen here every day!
The Bee cakes seemed to go down well and the Owmby Art club had a tough job judging the art
competition-the winners were presented in assembly with their prizes: Frankie Turner for the
most outstanding contribution, 1st place: Alea Hicks, 2nd place: Mitsie Rooke, 3rd Place: Amelia
Gilbert. Well done to everyone who entered.
Busy Bees - Don't forget, our ever popular pre-school is now open full-time. Please ensure that
you make enquiries as soon as possible to see if your preferred sessions are available. They are
booking up fast!

Office Hours - Our new office is open every morning between 8.45 and 12.00 and Monday and
Friday between 1.30-3.30 where Mrs Clinch will be available to help you with anything. If you
have a query outside of those hours feel free to ring and leave a voicemail or send an email.
Harvest Festival - This will be at St.Peter's church in Normanby on Friday 4th November from
9.30am. Please come along and join us. Donations are being given to the Nomad Trust.
Fashion Show - FoNS are having a fashion show on Tuesday 15th November 7pm. Tickets £3
available from the school. Everyone is welcome.
Christmas Fair - This will be held on Thursday 8th December from 3.30-5.30pm, please pop
along, visit Father Christmas, share a mince pie and enjoy all the festive fun and games!

NORMANBY BY SPITAL PRIMARY SCHOOL

If you are new to the area or are considering your child joining our school, please feel free to ring
the school and book a time to come round, our doors are always open and we would love to meet
you. Call the school on:
(01673) 878216 and check out our website to see all the fab things we get up to! You can also
follow us on Twitter :

@normanbyspital @normanbyclass1 @normanbyclass2 @normanbyclass3

WEBSITE: www.normanbyprimary.org.uk EMAIL: enquiries@normanby.lincs.sch.uk

Owmby & Normanby WI
Thursday, 3rd November, at 7:30pm

Normanby Primary School Hall

The New Look
Rose Lunt

Post War memories and fashion with a humorous twist.
Competition: A piece of vintage jewellery

We look forward to seeing you all - and welcome new members.
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Whist Drive Results
1st Lady Shirley James 2nd Lady Janet Andrew
1st Gent Jean Cowperthwaite 2nd Gent Ken Green

Low Score
Anne Turnbull
Neville James Near Score

Dawn Cowperthwaite
Neville James

Miniature
Janet Andrew
Shirley James Raffle

Sara Carter
Dawn Cowperthwaite

Anyone wishing to join us at the next event at 7.30pm on Wed 9th November will be
most welcome. It is always a light-hearted evening and we would be very pleased to see
some new faces. Our host will be Richard Harrison of "Saxowm", Owmby by Spital.

COFFEE MORNING

Proceeds to Ss. Peter & Paul Church funds
Bring & Buy stall.  Raffle.  Everyone welcome

Thursday 3rd November at 10:30 a.m.
'Westfield House',  Cliff Road, Owmby

By kind permission of
Jane Hiles

THANK YOU
CHARLIE WINTERFORD

I would like to express a special thank you to so many people in Owmby, Normanby,
surrounding villages and those who travelled so far, for the lovely cards, kind words, support
and sympathy shown to me and my family following the sudden loss of my dear husband
Charlie.
Thank you everybody for your very generous donations, I am pleased to say the total of
£178.00 was raised for The British Lung Foundation, and this will go towards research into
Lung disease.  It was so very kind of you all.
Thank you for being there for me and my family.

Frances

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES
Glentham

Monday 09:00 - 11:30
Thursday 14:00 - 16:00

Normanby & Owmby
01673 878353

Monday - Friday 07:30 - 19:30
Saturday 08:30 - 19:30
Sunday 09:00 - 16:00

OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW - OCTOBER RESULT
1st 2nd 3rd

Tina Harrison Richard Harrison Ranee Reed
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NORMANBY BY SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
1 member of the public turned up to our meeting on Thursday 13th October, a full complement
of Councillors but no Police - who now say they will not be sending in regular reports - and
neither DC Jeff Summers or CC Lewis Strange could make the meeting.
The school are allowing certain groups to use the hall in the evenings, even during school
holidays, which is very pleasing.
We are concerned that some A&E departments are closing in the evenings, as the knock on
effect for Lincoln County and Boston hospitals could be even longer delays for local people.
Agreed to express concerns to Sir Edward Leigh our local MP.
A new Community Defibrillator Scheme has been set up by West Lindsey District Council.
Agreed to get more information regarding this scheme.
As no one has expressed concern about the telephone box closure, it looks as though it will close.
Regarding the turning off of street lights from midnight to 6am, concerns were raised about
safety for people who have to get up early in the mornings to walk their dogs before going to
work.  Agreed to contact Highways Street Lighting to ask if everywhere within LCC area have
their lights turned off.
Cars parking on pavements, on a bend in the road and on the yellow zig-zag lines - would
all motorist not only consider other people who may have walking aids or pushchairs but the law.
Parking within 10mtrs/32 feet of a bend is illegal (for a good reason as you are causing an
obstruction) - no matter for how short a time and the zig-zag lines are also there for a reason,
mainly to protect children getting to school, yet at school start and finish time, there are cars
parked dangerously.  Please also be aware that people have to be able to get in and out of their
own entrances.  If you are short of time when dropping your child off, try to leave home a bit
earlier - easier said than done I know - but please do not be the one who causes a serious accident.
Is a local activity club something your child (approx. 9 to 15 years of age) would be interested
in? Would you, as parent or carer, be prepared to volunteer to help out every couple of months
or so?  If yes, please contact Andrew on participation@lincolnshire.gov.uk or call/text 07824
803464

Nadine Fox
Clerk to Normanby by Spital Parish Council

MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, CRB-checked tutor

R & M HARRISON LTD
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Owmby-By-Spital

Domestic, Commercial &
 Agricultural Engineers

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: admin@rmharrisonelectrical.co.uk

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors
U.K.A.S. Accredited
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OWMBY BY SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
Notes of the Council Meeting held in the Parish Church on 20th September 2016

REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR - Cllr Summers reported that WLDC are very
busy producing the Local Plan and continuing with the process of devolution. The 10 councils in
Lincolnshire have joined forces as part of the devolution process and as a starting point £15m per
year for the next 15 years will be allocated. He reported that devolution will mean greater local
control for education, schools and health. The council are trying to ensure that the education
system fits our area better and provides young people with the qualifications they need in order
to stay in the area. During the consultation process, local people have been very positive about
the devolution process. However, very few people actually bothered to take part in the
consultation. WLDC are currently purchasing 30 defibrillators to distribute across the area at a
discounted rate. WLDC will pay 20% of the cost. Cllr Summers also reported that there is a new
development levy on new houses being built to support the growth of schools, health and
infrastructure. The Local Plan is proceeding well and the inspection will take pace in November.
Cllr Summers recommended that Owmby do carry out a Neighbourhood Plan to ensure future
development in the area takes place where local people would like it to take place. He strongly
recommended that Owmby and Normanby residents should consider developing a plan together.
High quality CCTV has been installed in Market Rasen and Gainsborough.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION - There had been reports by a member of the public of vandalism
at the Cricket Pitch. No one was aware of the issue. A member of the public reported that a street
light on Fen Road is not working. Clerk to report to highways.
VACANT COUNCILLOR POSITION - Cllr Mellor proposed that Mrs. S Carter should be
co-opted onto the Council. Seconded Cllr Wigging. All agreed. It was resolved that S Carter
would be co-opted.
HIGHWAY MATTERS - The Councillors discussed the possibility of creating a layby on Fen
Road opposite some houses where a number of cars park at the last meeting. Clerk contacted
highways. Still awaiting an answer. Clerk to contact again. A member of the public has reported
that the road near the church is in a poor state of repair. Resolved clerk to contact highways. Post
meeting note. The LCC Highways department has responded that it is up to the residents to
provide their own off road parking or in the case of any rented houses the tenants should contact
the landlord and encourage them to provide it. LCC Highways department has no budget for such
facilities.
CEMETERY - Two quotes have been received to restore the cemetery path. Clerk to discuss
with Normanby PC. The Clerk from Normanby, Cllr Mellor and Cllr Bird from Normanby have
undertaken an inspection and topple test of the memorials. Cllr Bird has produced a risk
assessment, inspection sheet and headstone policy following the inspection. It was resolved that
Owmby PC are happy to adopt these. Thanks were offered to Cllr Bird.
PLANNING MATTERS :-
PA134670- Arden Farms Application to erect 3 dwellings on Owmby Cliff Road, off Pump Hill
councillors comments have been submitted to WLDC
PA133521 & 133550- Mr. Marshall. Playing field and s106 update. Resolved to sign the s106
agreement and a separate conveyance for the £10,000 and additional piece of land
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN - There is now a core group of volunteers who are willing to lead
a neighbourhood plan. Clerk to contact Luke Brown from WLDC to discuss the next steps and
we will also try again to encourage Normanby PC to join us. Cllr Summers reported that
Neighbourhood Plans have been used successfully to prevent developers building in areas where
locals do not want development. If any other people wish to volunteer to help the group, please
contact the parish clerk.
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY

St Peter’s Guild

COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 22nd November at 10:30 a.m.

South View, Caenby Road
By kind invitation of Anne Turnbull

All Welcome

GLENTHAM VILLAGE HALL
Barring unforeseen circumstances the roof of the village hall will be replaced sometime
in November. The start date has not yet been finalised but it will be on or after the 7th.
The work is scheduled to last for a week and the hall will have to be closed during this
period so some events will be cancelled at short notice. The Village Hall Committee
apologises for any inconvenience which may be caused.

‘The Crown’ at Glentham
Men’s Breakfast

An opportunity for men to meet and chat over a delicious full English breakfast!
Please Phone Peter Atkinson on 01673 878806 to reserve a place

Organised by Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturday 12th November at 9:00am

Knit & Knatter
Tuesdays 1st and 15th November 2:00p.m. - 4:00p.m.

Glentham Village Hall
Come & have a cuppa & a chat while doing your

needlecraft or learning new crafts. £1.00 per week
Everyone Welcome

GLENTHAM 55+ CLUB
Monday 14th November, 2:00 p.m.

Glentham Village Hall
Come and enjoy tea & cake, prize bingo & many more

games to pass the afternoon away.
Non-members would be very welcome
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Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Wednesdays 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.

November 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th
All welcome

Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

Sugar & Spice
Ladies if you would like to join us  at The Willows for coffee, cake, friendship & informal
discussion about some of the 'big questions' in life, please contact Anne 01673 843362,

Janet 01673 818718 or Jenny 01673 878806 to book your place
Organised by members of Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturday 19th November at 9.30am

PRESENCE PRAYER AND BIBLE STUDY GROUP
Inter-denominational - Praying for our Communities

Thursdays 10th and 24th of November at 7:00 p.m.
at Tilsit, Bishop Norton Road, Glentham.
Contact Jenny or Peter on 01673 878806

Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group
The next group meeting will be on

The Trap House, Glentham
All old and new members are welcome.

GLENTHAM CHAPEL 24
PRAYER & FASTING
18/19th November 2016

24 Hour Fast & 12 Hour Prayer
Fast from 6pm Friday to 6pm Saturday

Pray from 6am to 6pm Saturday - 6 x 90min Prayer Sessions
Praise & Worship - 6.30pm VISION

Please come and share in as much or little as you feel led
For further information please contact

Peter & Jenny 01673 878806
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Your shopping can be delivered - Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12:30 p.m.  – 1:30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holiday Mondays:   Closed all day

Morning newspapers delivered to: Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.  Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

FLIX IN THE STIX - GLENTHAM NOVEMBER SCREENING
Lots of you enjoyed Flix In The Stix’ screening of Spectre last month, the organisers would like
to thank everyone for coming along and showing support!
This month, there will be a screening of timeless classic Casablanca - on Wednesday 2nd
November. As usual tickets cost £3, with £1 from every ticket is donated to the village hall
committee or parish council for use within the venue or local community. Blueprint: Film
Foundation are a non-profit organisation and all other box-office proceeds will be put towards
running the project. Food and drinks will also be available at each screening, with all proceeds
going to the local village hall committee. Doors open at 7pm.
Flix In The Stix is currently funded to run until May next year, but if you would like to see it
continue, you can vote for us to receive a grant from Aviva’s Community Fund scheme! Voting
opens on October 21st and closes November 18th, and we’ll need as many votes as possible so
do share with neighbours, friends and families! You can vote on the Aviva Community Fund
website: www.avivacommunityfund.co.uk/voting/project/details/16-1751
This project is currently funded in part by Big Lottery Fund’s ‘Awards for All’ initiative to
improve communities as well as by the British Film Institute’s ‘Neighbourhood Cinema’
initiative and ‘Film Audience Network’ (through Film Hub Central East) to bring specialised
film programming into areas with limited access to a cinema. The funding allows Blueprint:
Film Foundation to provide screenings to village halls at no cost to the committee.
For more information about the film programme, visit www.flixinthestix.co.uk. You can also
stay up to date by liking Flix In The Stix on Facebook at
www.facebook.com/flixinthestixlincolnshire or by following them on Twitter @FlixInStix.

CAROL SERVICE
On Sunday 11th December at 6pm Glentham Church and Glentham Chapel are having a
joint Carol Service at St Peter's Church. This will be an informal service of songs and
readings. The carols choose themselves but the readings will mostly be chosen by the
congregation so if you have a favourite poem or extract from a story, which reflects the spirit
of Christmas then bring it along. If you have a reading and can let Robert Rowe know, before
the service,  by email at robert14526@gmail.com or text at 07943 469599 it would be helpful
but any reading brought along that evening will be included.
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GLENTHAM VILLAGE HALL
PRESENTS
Live Music Night

The Da Capo Folk Group
Saturday 3rd December 2016 at 7:30pm

Admission on the door is £5.00
Refreshment will be included, but bring your own drinks

http://www.dacapofolkgroup.com/

49-51 QUEEN STREET, MARKET RASEN.  Tel. (01673) 843725

Pre-Paid Funeral Schemes Available

Funeral Directors
For the most dedicated professional
help, knowledge and understanding

“We are at your service in your time of need”

N.A.F.D MEMBER

J. Marshall

Piano Tuition

If you have news, holding an event, an article or a story you feel would
be of interest to other readers, please contact Steve, the editor.
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INSTALLATION, SERVICING & REPAIR

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226
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Professional Pruner
I specialise in the rehabilitation and restructuring of overgrown and
badly managed climbers such as wisteria, climbing roses and rambling

roses as well as the correct management of all other garden shrubs.

Johnny Hatch

Tel: 07960 650714
Email: johnnyhatch1@hotmail.com
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Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland
setting offering a relaxed holiday, ideally
situated for the Wolds and the beautiful city of
Lincoln. Each has three bedrooms, one double,
one twin, one child's bunk bed: Large lounge,
bathroom, kitchen, large veranda. Gas central
heating, gas cooking. Car parking by unit.
Near bus route. Linen provided. Pickup from
Lincoln or Market Rasen Station available

êêê Minimum 2 Day Stay êêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

www.lincolnshire-lanes.com
Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,

Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258
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PHIL SOMERS
PLUMBING

SERVICES
Reliable & Professional

Full Heating Systems
Cylinder Changes

All Leaks & Repairs
01673 818524
07790 241145

C8064

b a t h r o o m s
SUPPLY • DESIGN • INSTALL

www.elixir-bathrooms.com

A family run business in
Lincoln since 1999

The Pelham Centre, Canwick Road,
Lincoln LN5 8HG

01522 87 87 86

T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered

Steve Willey
Painter & Decorator

Interior/Exterior Decorator
Reliable & Professional Service

25 Years Experience
Tel: 01673 876199

Mob: 07970 039384

Self- Assessment
Monthly / Annual Accounts

VAT returns, Payroll
Management Reports

Contact: Jane Allen (AATQB) on
07779 507989 or

businessaccs.1@gmail.com
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WELTON PATIENT AND DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
By the time you read this article our Autumn Fayre will be over for another year. Unfortunately this news is
submitted before the Fayre is held so you will have to wait until the December issue to find out how much
money we made!
Our E bay sales continue to bring in a steady revenue so thank you to everyone who has donated sale items.
Please keep them coming!
The PDA AGM will also have been held by the time this magazine is out. I will update you on Committee
members and anything else which may be of interest in the December magazine.
Tickets for the Christmas Lunch, to be held on Friday 9th December, are now available priced £5.50 each for
a 3 course meal. The meal is held in Welton Village Hall and this year we have the added attraction of St
Mary's School choir who will sing Christmas songs for us from 11.45am for approximately 20 minutes. We
ask that you arrive at the village hall to be seated by 11.30 to enable the choir to start on time.
To reserve tickets please contact either myself Janet on 862570 or Isi Reynolds on 860941. Tickets will also
be available from the Health Centre Dispensary. (The new telephone numbers are due to changes of
Committee members at the AGM on 27th October.)
Finally. To the lady who lost her bracelet at the Flu Clinic on 1st October. It has been found and is at
reception although you may already know this.
If you require any further information on any of the above don't hesitate to give me a call (862570).

Janet Goddard

It is with great regret we have to announce that Dr Nicola Porter has resigned from the practice and will not
now be returning to work as a partner following her recent maternity leave. Dr Porter has chosen to spend
more time with her young family and we all wish her the very best. We know that patients will be
disappointed to hear of this and we will keep patients informed of future arrangements.
Please do not wait to be recalled for your 'flu vaccination. If you think you are eligible please come along to
our next Saturday Drop In Session on Saturday 5th November 9 - 11.30am. Don't be put off by the queue!
- we have a team working and patients are seen very quickly. We are also offering booked appointment slots
on the same day for children in the "at risk" category or under four years old. The vaccine is given as a nasal
spray, no needles involved, and we would encourage all parents to protect their children (and others) by
having this.
We have been made aware of an unknown pharmacy company contacting patients trying to sell medication
for their condition. They appear to have details of what ailments the patient has and we would like to reassure
patients that this information has not come from the practice and we have no knowledge of this company and
advise patients to contact the police if they receive any such suspicious calls and do not be persuaded to part
with any financial details over the 'phone.
Reminder to please cancel appointments if not needed - the reception staff are advising that the appointment
system is under great pressure and not helped by appointments being made but not kept. Twenty six doctor
appointments and seventy two nursing appointments were made but not attended in September.
Could we remind patients not to come to the surgery if suffering with acute chest pain. We have had a few
examples recently when this has happened and an emergency ambulance has had to be called on each
occasion. Please dial 999 if you are suffering from chest pains - do not drive or make the journey to the
practice.

Sallie Stead

WELTON HEALTH CENTRE NEWS

Have you visited the Owmby Group website?
http://owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
http://owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

FACEBOOK
Like our page on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OwmbyGroup
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COMING to
The Broadbent Theatre, Wickenby LN3 5AW
Box Office 01673 885500 or 0300 400 101
Full details at www.broadbenttheatre.org

....................................................................
Trio Gitan

present
“The Stephane Grapelli Story”

The STEPHANE GRAPPELLI STORY featuring the ANDY LAWRENSON TRIO have made
a bold and adventurous tribute to the life and music of the great musician. With interplay between
Violin, Upright Bass and Guitar, expect to hear such greats as “Minor Swing” and “Sweet
Georgia Brown” from the Django Years, through to Grappelli’s unique arrangements of “ It had
to be You” and “Honeysuckle Rose”. Of course Grappelli also worked with singers, so songs
such as “It Don’t Mean a Thing” and “Misty” feature in the set, you may also hear some of
Grappelli’s own compositions.
With sensitive, inspired arrangements, delivered with skill, spirit and plenty of banter between
band members and audience, this show promises to provide a moving, enjoyable and memorable
night’s entertainment which brings back echoes of a truly great Violinist and Musician

Friday 11 November at 7.30pm
Tickets £10.00 full / £9.00 Conc.

....................................................................
Angus & Ross Theatre Company

“Holmes & Watson”
Before slipping into well-earned retirement, Sherlock Holmes has prevailed upon his long-time
companion Dr Watson, his landlady Mrs Hudson and Inspector Lestrade of Scotland Yard to join
him in a farewell tour of the British Isles. For the first time ever they will re-enact one of the
detective’s most baffling unrecorded cases – The Case of the Prime Minister, the Floozie and the
Lummock Rock Lighthouse – an affair upon whose outcome the security of Europe once hung
by a thread. Shrouded in secrecy until now, this case has finally been approved by the
government for public disclosure.
It is also understood that Mr Holmes has been entrusted by Her Majesty with the conveyance to
the Tower of London of the fabled Satsuma Stone, stolen from the crown of William of Orange
in the seventeenth century and only recently discovered in Europe. It is expected that the evening
will include a glimpse of this priceless gem; in which case, one can only be thankful that
Professor James Moriarty, the Napoleon of crime, fell to his death at the Reichenbach Falls. Or
did he? Or is he still alive, planning another deadly strike as he lurks, unseen, in the wings…?
This is your final chance to catch Holmes and Watson as they embark on their Farewell Tour.
Don’t miss them. It’s elementary!

Friday 4th November, 7.30pm
Tickets £10.00 full / £9.00 Conc.

....................................................................
The Broadbent Theatre

presents
“The Festive Festival”

Come and join in with Christmas Songs.
Saturday 26th November at 7:30pm

Tickets £5.00
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To report a crime, please call 101. If it is urgent, please call 999. If you would like
to pass information anonymously, please call Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111.

PCSO 2297 Angie LAW - 07944 776999 - angie.law@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 2206 Julie MCFAUL - 07825 100397 - julie.mcfaul@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC 326 Martin DOHERTY - 07939 890958 - martin.doherty@lincs.pnn.police.uk

One of your neighbourhood officers will be attending the Coffee Mornings / Police Surgeries
below. We will be pleased to meet you and discuss any issues you may wish to raise.

Your Neighbourhood Policing Team

Date Location Time
Tues 1 St Chads Church, Dunholme 10:00 a.m.
Thurs 10 St Mary’s Church, Welton 10:30 a.m.
Thurs 10 RAF Scampton Youth Club 6:00 p.m.
Wed 16 St Chads Church, Dunholme 10:00 a.m.
Thurs 24 St Mary’s Church, Welton 10:30 a.m.

Sat 26 St Mary’s Church, Welton 10:30 a.m.
Please be aware: On occasions there may be non-attendance due to unforeseen

circumstances and unavoidable occurrences. Please accept our apologies should this happen.

BISHOP NORTON WEDNESDAY LUNCHES
Two course home cooked meals with tea or coffee served in the village hall at 12 Noon

£4 PER PERSON
9th November & 14th December

EVERYONE WELCOME!
Please ring at least two days before to book your place

Carol 01673 818514 or Karen 01673 818798

BLIND EYE ROCK BAND RETURN TO
BISHOP NORTON VILLAGE HALL

SATURDAY 12th November 2016 7.30pm
Tickets £8 per person to include supper - bring your own drinks

For tickets please ring Karen 818798, Carol 818514 or Mick 818135

The Lincolnshire fun quiz night held at Bishop Norton Village Hall on 1st October was well
attended & attracted 57 people who all enjoyed a Bangers & mash supper  (with Lincolnshire
sausages, of course!). In total we raised £332 towards village hall funds. Many thanks to
everyone who had a fun evening.

If you have a “stop press” news item or have missed the deadline, but want to tell
others about your event, you can have it put into the “Local Info” category in the news
section of the website. Send an email to steve@owmbygroup.co.uk with all the details.
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SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 mm x 60 mm) £6.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 mm x 122 mm) £12.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 mm x 122 mm) £24.00
  Full A5 page (122 mm x 184 mm) £36.00
Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00.

Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor by the 18th of the month.

Annabelle Magee BSc(Hons) McOptom
169 Burton Road, Lincoln LN1 3LW

Telephone: 01522 542121
www.clearviewopticians.co.uk

Email: enquiries@clearviewopticians.co.uk

· Private and NHS eye tests
· Contact lens trials & aftercare

· Free parking
· Free* tests for under 16’s & over 60’s

(* NHS tests )

D & S
Plumbing & Heating Services

All Plumbing Work Undertaken
Oil Fired Boiler, Oil Tanks, Service, Repair & Installation

Pressurised Hot Water Systems Service, Repair & Installation

ENERGY EFFICIENCY REGISTERED
( 01673 818679 or 07774 232227

Contact Dave On:

No. C6904
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Adviceline Lincolnshire 08444 111444 Doctors
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Ingham 01522 730269
Anglian Water 08457 145145 Hibaldstow 01652 650580
British Rail 08457 484950 Market Rasen 01673 843556
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605     Test Results 01673 840256

    Dispensary 01673 840254
Charities Welton 01673 862232
Age Concern 01507 524798
Help the Aged 0808 8006565 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Royal British Legion  01673 860363
Samaritans 08457 909090 Hospitals

Lincoln 01522 512512
Chemist, Boots 01673 843336 Gainsborough 01427 816500

Louth 01507 600100
County & District Councils
LCC 01522 782070 Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
WLDC 01427 676676 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47

Crimestoppers 0800 555111

To have your product or service advertised in Signpost, please contact
Steve, the editor for more details.

steve@owmbygroup.co.uk 07835 429439
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LOCAL CONTACTS
OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM

Contacts for ministry matters e.g. baptisms, weddings, service arrangements, home visits etc.
Email addresses can be found at http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contacts.html

Rural Dean Revd Richard Crossland 01522 754752
Local Priest Revd Sally Turnbull 01673 862764

Local Priest Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365

Local Priest Revd Dr Julia Hepburn 01522 526120

Local Priest Revd Sue Deacon 01522 730167

Authorised Local Ministers
Anne Hunter - 01673 861276, Liz Harris - 01673 878829,
Rosemary Cox - 01673 878258

Pastoral Team: for home and hospital visits, visiting in bereavement, home communion and prayer please
contact any of the above. Your call will be treated in confidence

CHURCHWARDENS
Contacts to do with church or churchyard matters

Glentham
Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
William Cracroft-Eley 01673 860738
Anne Ward 01673 861821

Owmby Liz Harris 01673 878829
Saxby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258

Spridlington
Claire Marris 01673 861127
Paul Crossland 01673 861624

GLENTHAM METHODIST CONTACTS
Minister Rev Anne Coates 01673 843362

Senior Steward Trevor Faulkner 01673 818718

Steward Peter Atkinson 01673 878806

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Vanessa Smith 01673 878816
Hackthorn Bonnie Burzynska-Burrin 01673 860920
Normanby-by-Spital Caroline Vernall or Lynda Watson 01673 878216
Spridlington Jo Howard 01673 862015

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Jo Trotter 01673 838690
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Charlotte Wright 01673 838151
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey 07835 429439
Treasurer John Fox 01673 878148
Distribution Susan Catignani 01673 878029



Printed by: Pelican Trust, 20-22 Crofton Road, Lincoln, LN3 4NL.   Tel. 01522 513533

What’s On Guide
Day / Date Time Function Venue

DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties.
However, please bear in mind the editor and staff will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a
result we cannot and do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by the
said third parties. Unless specifically requested, submitters will have their name attached to their articles and
accept full responsibility for the accuracy and content of those articles.
Contact the editor for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.
The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the
highest standard. However, he is only human and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’
and ‘error free’.

Tues 1 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

Tues 1 7:30 p.m. Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group Trap House, Glentham

Wed 2 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 2 7:30 p.m. Flix in the Stix - “Casablanca” Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 3 10:30 a.m. Ss Peter & Paul Coffee Morning Westfield House, Owmby

Thurs 3 7:30 p.m. Owmby & Normanby WI Normanby School Hall

Wed 9 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 9 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive Saxowm, Owmby

Thurs 10 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Group Tilsit, Glentham

Sat 12 9:00 a.m. Men’s Breakfast The Crown, Glentham

Mon 14 2:00 p.m. Glentham 55+ Club Glentham Village Hall

Tues 15 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

The latest time for entries to the Dec 16 / Jan 17 Signpost
is Tuesday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.

Tues 15 7:00 p.m. Fashion Show / Sale Normanby Primary School

Wed 16 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 16 10:30 a.m. St Hilary’s Coffee Morning Old Rectory Cottage

Fri 18 6:00 p.m. 24 Hour Fast / 12 Hour Prayer Glentham Chapel

Fri 18 7:30 p.m. Casino Night Spridlington Village Hall

Sat 19 9:30 a.m. Sugar & Spice The Willows, Glentham

Sat 19 7:30 p.m. Italian Evening Hackthorn Village Hall

Tues 22 10:30 a.m. St Peter’s Guild Coffee Morning South View, Caenby Road

Wed 23 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 24 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Group Tilsit, Glentham

Sat 26 10:00 a.m. Leaf Clearance St Hilary’s Church

Wed 30 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall


